Meeting Purpose:
Foxfire Community Bi-Annual Homeowner’s Meeting
Date:


January 20, 2015

Time:


7:00 pm

· The HOA president called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm and welcomed all those who are present.
· All four board members were in attendance.

· Introductions were made by the new president, the vice president, the treasurer, and the new secretary.
· The treasurer explained the budget and stated that the community is within the budget.

· The treasure then explained how capping the sprinkler systems at both entrances would save the community money.  It was stated that the sprinkler systems were not being used.  This issue was voted on and all were in favor of capping the sprinkler systems.
· The budget was passed out to all in attendance and discussed.  The 2015 budget was voted on and all were in favor.

	2015 To Date vs. Remaining

	

	Category


Budgeted 
To Date
Remaining Budget

	Lawn Maintenance

$9,870.00 
$   -                   $9,870.00

	Water Company

$600.00 
$27.96  
$572.04

	IPL



$4,080.00
$317.68
$3762.32

	Insurance


$725.00
$   -         
$725.00

	Board Expense


$700.00 
$92.00  
$608.00

	Irrigation


$1,100.00 
$   -        
$1,100.00

	Marion Cty Sewer Mgt

$100.00 
$   -       
$100.00

	Pond Treatment


$1,800.00 
$   -        
$1,800.00

	Snow Removal


$2,800.00 
$   -       
$2,800.00

	Business Entity/Legal

$625.00 
$92.00
             $533.00

	Maintenance


$2,600.00 
$   -       
$2,600.00

	Total



$25,000.00 
$529.64 
$24,470.36


· The president reminded everyone to update their current email address by emailing the HOA board.

· The common area was discussed:

· Re-mulching the playground

· Re-sealing the path around the common area

The price of these items was discussed based on the previous years when the re-sealing and mulching were completed.  It was decided that the board would look for estimates in the early spring regarding these items and keep within the budget.

· The president reminded everyone about the community garage sale.  It was brought up at previous meetings to extend the sale from one day to three days.  It was voted on and all agreed that the community garage sale would be scheduled for Friday June 5, Saturday June 6, and Sunday June 7.  
· The president reminded everyone about submitting architectural forms when wanting to make changes to your property.  The information and forms are on the FoxFire website and should be submitted prior to beginning any projects.  

· A homeowner brought up the matter of wanting to put a shed in his backyard.  This was addressed by the former president in attendance.  She stated that in order for homeowners to be allowed a shed, it needed to be voted on and agreed upon by 90% of the homeowners to change the by-laws of the covenants.  She also stated that we would need to get the zoning boards approval.
· The president talked about the possibility of hiring a property management company.  At this stage, the HOA is researching pricing, how this would impact the cost of annual dues, what the responsibility of the management company entails, etc.  No decision has been made regarding the hiring of a property management company.

· Another homeowner asked about repairing the lights on the two entrances to the community.  The former president addressed this issue.  She stated that it was researched 3 years ago and the estimate for the repair cost was $1,700.  The HOA board would look into this further for pricing.
· The issues regarding the common area, specifically the basketball goal, was brought up by several homeowners.  The president addressed this matter and it was voted on to put the basketball goal post back in place in the spring.  The majority agreed regarding this issue.  The homeowners were encouraged to submit their ideas on how to enforce the common area as a ‘residents only’ area to the HOA board.  Those ideas would be discussed and voted on by the community at a later date.
· With no other items for discussion, the president adjourned the meeting at 7:53 pm.

